## Monetville Women To Help Furnish New Auditorium

(Special to The Sudbury Daily Star) Monetville, Jan. 20 -- At the regu-

lar January meeting of the North Star branch of the Women's Institute of Monetville, 26 members were present. The ladies are finding it easier to attend meetings, now that they are held in the new auditorium, which is not only more central, but more convenient for large groups, than the member's small homes.

A sum of \$25 was spent for plates, cups, etc., and lunch essentials for the school opening. Of the \$167.75 left on hand it was decided to send \$75 to the bank in Sturgeon 'alls as a fund toward the furnishg of the Auditorium. Various her incidental expenses were to paid from the cash kept on Ana, including the membership lees for 30 members to be sent to the district treasurer. Mrs. T. C Grieve and Miss Agnes Kennedy were appointed auditors.

Would Buy Flag

It was decided to purchase a dishpan and tea kettle to start equipment for the kitchen and home The committee economics room... on citizenship suggested the purchase of a Canadian tlag for the school. A paper on "Citizenship and Education," prepared by Mrs. Marion Lawrence was read, also an inspiring letter from Mrs. J. R. Futcher, of St. Thomas, president of the Federated Women's Institutes of Ontario.

In her letter, Mrs. Futcher outlined the results of the annual meeting. Briefs, she said, were sent to the various departments on conservation, medical manpower and a better health survey, and dental care for remote areas. The slogan continues to be, "Higher Conception of Citizenship for All," to be reached by each member exercising her franchise, upholding the public good, setting an example and trying to break down racial discrimination, as well as study the problem of the increased use of liquor. An objective of 50,000 members has been set for the year 1950. The branch gaining the largest percentage of attendance and members wins the gavel. The second week in July was set as W.I. holiday week.

The North Stars has sent two more "sunshine boxes" on to Bert E mundson and the other to Mrs. Wm. Cartier. The meeting closed by singing "O Canada."

Women's Institute Branch Formed by

(Special to The Sudbury Daily Star) Monetville, Aug. 19 - Outgrowth of the Monetville War Relief Workers Club of several years ago, a new branch of the Women's Institute was formed here recently, to be known as the North Star branch as the community is situated at the highway crossroads which separate Sudbury and Nipissing ridings.

The Monetville War Relief Workers Club was active in all phases of Clifford Gideon. war work, especially in raising funds to send boxes to men from branch was held on Thursday night the community who were serving at the home of Mrs. O. J. Morley. overseas.

hostilities a fund was started for a memorial auditorium but when no suitable site could be settled on the club was disbanded. A plaque was secured bearing the names of all who served.

The organization meeting was attended by the W.I. organizer for Sudbury district, Mrs. H. Williams, of Garson, and I is. J. Hamilton, ode, and the president, Mrs. W. of Capreol. Mrs. Williams outlined Allen in the chair. Minutes were the aims and objects of the insti- read and approved. Delegates to

The following officers were elected: President, Mrs. Hubert Lawrence, Sr.; first vice-president, Mrs. O. J. Morley; second vice-president, Mrs. N. George Green; district director, Mrs. Hubert Lawrence, Jr.; secretary-treasurer, Mrs. Charles Purcell; director, Mrs. Eugene Lawrence, Mrs. Wm. Purcell and Mrs.

The first meeting of the new Following the end of Activities were of a social nature.

Monetville WI Wins Praise At Convention

(Special to The Sudbury Daily Star)

Monetville, June 18-The Star of the North branch of the Women's Institute met in the Memorial Auditorium with 28 members present. Roll call was a written suggestion for the program

of the ensuing year.

The meeting opened with the the district annual meeting at Sudbury, Mrs. Alex Douglas and Mrs. Wm. Purcell, gave their respects, along with the district director Marion Lawrence. All seemed pleased and members were gratified to hear that Monetville had made such a good showing, especially in the standing committee work. Tips were also given on the various phases of the Women's Institute work, which should be of great aid during the ensuing institute year.

